
Red Oak ISD District Advisory Committee Meeting 
 

February 17, 2022 
 

4:30 pm via Zoom 
 

Minutes 
 

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 by Shondra Jones, with 19 members present 
on the Zoom link. After a quick welcome, the agenda began with updates from the 
superintendent. 
 
Superintendent Sanford provided an update on Covid numbers, and how the number of 
cases is declining across the district. She also discussed the bond and upcoming town 
hall meetings to provide the community with detailed information regarding the four 
propositions that will be on the ballot. Mrs. Sanford also reminded the committee about 
the Lady Hawks area basketball playoff game and the varsity Hawks baseball opener at 
Globe Life, which is free to attend. 
 
Melissa Sulak, Executive Director of Curriculum and Instruction, provided a brief update 
about the success of the AID Week in January, regarding HB4545. She also discussed 
the TIL training that four of the elementary campuses are starting to implement. 
 
Kevin Freels, Assistant Superintendent of District Operations, briefed the committee on 
the status of the calendar for next year. He gave tentative start and end dates, but final 
dates are pending several factors, including state waivers for professional development 
days, and UIL athletic schedules. Mr. Freels also informed the group that March 28, 
which is scheduled as a professional development day/non-school day for students, will 
become a regular school day to make up for the bad weather day in early February. 
 
Shondra Jones, Director of School and Family Services, gave an update on current 
foster and McKinney-Vento enrollment. 
 
The floor was opened for questions and answers and there were none. The next 
meeting date is scheduled for May 5, 2022 at 4:30 pm via Zoom. The meeting 
adjourned at 4:51 pm.  
 

 

 


